
JOCELYN RECREATION COMMITTEE 
MINUTES 

JUNE 1, 2023 
 

The Jocelyn Recreation Committee met on June 1st, 2023 at the Jocelyn Township Office.  In 
attendance were Judi Dukes, Janet Callahan, Faye Stevens, Bernie Crosby, Debbie Alcock, Laurie 
Thompson and Cori Murdock.  Also in attendance was the Deputy-Clerk. 
 
23.17    Moved by Debbie Alcock 
    Seconded by Janet Callahan 
Resolved that we do call this meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. 
    Cd. 
 
23.18    Moved by Cori Murdock 
    Seconded by Faye Stevens 
Resolved that we do adopt the minutes of May 4th, 2023 as presented. 
    Cd. 
 
23.19    Moved by Laurie Thompson 
    Seconded by Bernie Crosby 
Resolved that we do adopt Voucher 2023-05(May) in the amount of $3,206.39 (wages-$464.37, 
mileage-$223.69, hall phone-$50.26, utilities-$90.56, Disc Golf-$727.35, park sign-$125.00, park 
tent-$203.09, compostable cups-$334.66, Run/Walk-$987.41) 
Paid out of Recreation funds. Cd. 
 
A review was done on the Mountain Maple ‘Trail’ Run/Walk & Kids Fun Run.   There were 162- 5 
km and 30- 10km runners plus 98 kids registered. Some ideas to consider next year are: 
 

• Need to mark 10 km runners trail better.  Maybe spray paint arrows on the ground in 
areas. 

• Need to identify the 10km from the 5km runners. 

• Have hot dogs by Gatorade/cookie station but keep prizes at Pie Booth 

• Have insert in runner’s bag to list sponsors and indicate where food and prizes are on 
the grounds. 

• Use insulated containers for creamers or use individual non-dairy creamers. 

• Put a thank you on Facebook and Island Clippings. 
 
The next event will be Gapp’s Gambit Disc Golf Tournament on June 10th.  Cori has 42 registered 
to date.  Slices of puddingstones will be made into trophies.  In addition to all the planning and 
organizing they will have sponsors’ names along the holes. 
 
Prior to the meeting, recreation members were at the grounds to do an assessment of the 
buildings and clean the House of History and School House.  There was discussion on how to  
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generate public interest in the historical buildings.  Bernie would work on a list of volunteers to 
be at the grounds on Sunday so the public can tour the buildings.   
 
As part of the building assessment, it was found that: 

• Bricks and a pallet to be removed from the back kitchen door.  

• The front parlor door and screens need to be repaired. 

• Some windows are in desperate need of repair. 

• There is a board in the summer kitchen preparing to leave the basement. 

• One of the front doors on the school needs adjustment to get it open. 
 
Cori offered to create a brochure that has all the ground activities. 
 
The Children’s Fall Fair brochures had been printed and ready to be distributed. 
 
The Ontario Trillium Foundation Grant application is still in progress. 
 
At the next meeting, Recreation will begin to focus on Harvest Festival preparations. 
 
 
23.20   Moved by Debbie Alcock 
   Seconded by Janet Callahan 
Resolved that we do adjourn and agree to meet again July 6th@1 p.m  
   Cd. 
 
 
 


